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2013 has been a fantastic year for Brodhead 

TU! This past year we have been busy with many 

projects and events. Our members assisted the       

veterans who participate in Project Healing Waters. 

The veterans had trips to Lackawanna State Park,  

Arrowhead Lakes, and two on-stream sessions at    

Indian Mountain Rod and Gun Club, to name a few 

spots where they fished. We have been having a good 

turnout of volunteers from our chapter to assist with 

this program. I want to thank all who have been  

coming. This is not only a great time with the        

veterans, but a chance to meet people from the   

Stanley Cooper and other chapters to share fellow-

ship. 

We staffed and instructed the Monroe County      

Environmental Education Center’s Fly Fishing    

Seminar in March. Chapter volunteers tied flies to be 

raffled, and taught all the sections of the program. 

Will Daskal provided an introduction to entomology. 

Several members gave the people the opportunity to 

try casting in the parking lot.   

The next month, we discovered that Carl Meyer    

retired from the conservation district. We wish to 

thank him for all the support he has given to our  

programs. I worked with him each summer at       
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conservation camps, demonstrating fly fishing as the Thursday afternoon program. Carl and I  

always coached the campers through their first attempts at casting a fly line. It was very strange 

not to have Carl with us when we were at camp this past summer. Carl you will be missed! 

We changed the weekday and site for our annual banquet this past year. The members and guests 

had many positive comments about the venue and the buffet style of serving. We also received 

some excellent critiques on the raffle format and ticket sales. This year, we will be using a new  

raffle prize ticket format, which we are adopting due to requirements of the small games of 

chance license regulations. 

The annual Opening Day Knights of Columbus, Stroud Township, Brodhead Trout Unlimited 

and Fish Commission Kids Fishing Tournament was well attended by youth fisherman, parents 

and volunteers. It was as usual a great success. Once again, Will Daskal did a live painting  

demonstration, and the painting was raffled off to one of the attending parents, with all the    

proceeds donated to the Chapter by Will. In the past two years alone, that donation has exceeded 

$300! As always, Alex and JoAnn Zidock were on hand to record the event for TV broadcast on 

their weekly BRCTV show, Out in the Open. 

We sent two youth to the Rivers Conservation School at Allenberry Resort in Boiling Springs Pa., 

Katy Stanovic and Cole Bernier. Cole received the highest award given to a camper at the school. 

Both Cole and Katy helped teach the conservation campers in July. We are extremely proud of 

their outstanding achievements. 

Last spring, we worked with Tobyhanna Conservation Association to plant trees near the new 

bridge on PA State Route 423 to protect the Tobyhanna creek providing shade and bank         

stabilization. A local Boy Scout Troop also joined in with the planting. 

Once again, Will organized a very successful trip to the Catskill streams in May, with the entire 

group enjoying three days of good fishing. Don Baylor arranged a very successful trip to Colorado 

with a small group of TU members. He then put a slide show for the October meeting. 

John Smith and Will Daskal attended the TU Northeast Regional meeting in Windham N.Y. 

during July. They came back with a lot of energy to improve the chapter. Will just authored our 

Chapter Strategic Action Plan, which we will be posting on the website in the spring. It should be 

posted by February; so, please be sure to read it so you can comment on it prior to our ratifica-

tion vote later this spring! 

Continued on Page  4 
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PATU honored our chapter at the all PATU Fall Conference in September giving us the Award 

for Best TU Chapter Newsletter! The editor of our newsletter, Streamside Asides, is Will 

Daskal, and he has been doing a fantastic job taking it from print media to an electronic format 

for the web.  

We received an Embrace a Stream Grant through the herculean efforts of Don Baylor and Don 

Miller. We will be placing educational signs in the Paradise and Cranberry Creek watersheds to 

encourage releasing of wild brook trout. They have been working with various township officials 

to encourage catch and release regulations wherever possible. 

We coordinated with Rep. Rosemary Brown’s Office, the Pike-Wayne Chapter of TU and the PA 

Fish and Boat Commission to conduct a Peck’s Pond Clean-up, with full newspaper coverage by 

the Pocono Record.  

We also cooperated with Brodhead Watershed for another McMichael Sojourn in the fall. Next 

year, we will be working in cooperation with BWA on the McMichael just downstream of the 

bridge on Manor Drive behind the soccer fields.  Eric Baird is already working this plan. We have 

been out to the site to work on preliminary planning and taking pictures to accompany permit 

applications. 

In March, we will be having a general membership meeting at East Stroudsburg University,      

featuring renowned fly-fishing expert Aaron Jasper as our guest speaker. This will be the first 

time we are having a March general meeting in addition to the annual March Banquet. The 

meeting is being held on campus at ESU to encourage a college-level student club which we hope 

will evolve into a college TU chapter associated with our Brodhead Chapter. This will hopefully 

encourage students to work with us on projects, as well as to join our chapter as student        

members. 

Don Baylor and Don Miller are working on the initial planning for stream improvements on the 

new sections of the Brodhead that will soon become available to fisherman. They are trying to  

encourage special regulations in the area. One landowner, who is permitting access, would like   

to allow catch and release only. This area was recently purchased with a building that will have 

parking for access. The building will become the new BWA headquarters and house a local fly 

fishing museum. 

Continued on Page  5 
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Tight lines! 

Tom 

There will be committees arranged to support these projects with plenty of room for members to 

help with the many projects. Board members will each chair committees, and we will need     

members to help out in many capacities. 

2014 will be a year of many changes with great possibilities for you to become more involved. 

Please speak to any board member or officer to join in in upcoming projects and events. 

On behalf of the Officers and Directors of your Executive Committee and Board of Directors,   
I’d like to wish all of you a very Happy Holiday Season and a Joyous and HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their   

services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing Buddies Program are always ready to receive 

calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call the night   

before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please 

save this page and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any 

fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” in one of our lovely local streams. The 

following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise to assist 

fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & 

weekends; Tobyhanna, Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday 

mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-

381-6188; call for availability); Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn 

Hessler (570-629-5492; weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977

-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brod-

head & McMichaels Creeks and others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); 

and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

CALENDAR 
JANUARY, 2014 

Jan. 2: Board Meeting — @    

Don Baylor Residence —7:00 pm 

Jan. 4,, 11 & 18: Beginner Fly 

Tying Class @ MCCD — 9 am 

FEBRUARY, 2014 

Feb. 6: Board Meeting — @    

ESU —7:00 pm 

Feb. 8 & 15: Intermediate Fly 

Tying Class @ MCCD — 9 am 

Feb. 12: FLY-TYING ROUND 

ROBIN @ MCEEC 7:00 pm 

MARCH, 2014 

Mar. 6: Board Meeting — @    

ESU —7:00 pm 

MARCH 12:  SPECIAL     

GENERAL MEETING: Aaron 

Jasper Presentation @ ESU — 

Time TBA 

MARCH 28: ANNUAL 

BANQUET! 5:30 pm 
Note: The Fly Tying Round-Robin, all General 

Meetings, the Annual Fly Fishing Symposium and 

all Fly Tying Classes, will be held in the Education 

Room of the Monroe County Conservation District 

Office, 8050 Running Valley Road in Bartonsville, 

PA. 
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2014 

February 8 & 15 
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Please send all Chapter Correspondence to our new mailing address: 

Brodhead Chapter of Trout Unlimited, #289 

P. O. Box 863       Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

1. Simply, log in to YOUR own FB page. 

2. Send an “ADD FRIEND” REQUEST to “brodheadtu”. 

3. We’ll then add you to our Facebook Page as a friend. 

4. Lastly, please “LIKE” our page.  THEN, you can follow our 

chapter activities, get meeting & event notices and link your fishing photos to 

our page for everyone to enjoyment! 
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 The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 189 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—193 

 
JOIN US ON FACEBOOK! 

YOU are the Solution 

To water pollution! 

We’re growing every day! 
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HOT  NEW 

ITEM! 
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APRIL 12, 2014 
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Winter EXCOM Mtg. 
All new chapter leaders are invited to attend the PATU Executive Committee meeting, beginning at noon on January 

18, 2014, for a special TU101 information session (location to be announced). Snow date is January 25. Leaders will 

be introduced to the functions of Council, financials, and other important issues. Seasoned leaders are welcome to 

attend for a refresher as well. Check back here in early December for additional information. 

2014 Keystone Coldwater Conference 
The 2014 Keystone Coldwater Conference will be held at the Ramada Inn Conference Center in State College 

on February 21 & 22. See www.coldwaterheritage.org/keystone-coldwater-conference for the preliminary agenda 

and other information and check back later as further details become available 

The conference theme is ”Coldwater Resources: Current Practices in Conservation, Protection, 
and Restoration.” The target audience is generally grassroots members from nonprofit organiza-
tions such as Trout Unlimited chapters, sportsmen’s groups, and watershed associations, along 
with environmental professionals from conservation districts, agencies, and consulting firms. We 
welcome college and university students and faculty as presenters and poster exhibitors.  

A primary goal of the conference is to promote the sharing of ideas between these diverse groups that have com-

mon interests. We want to hear about successful projects, effective monitoring and assessment efforts, research 

projects, lessons learned, and best management practices. Presentations should highlight research, case studies, 

proactive community action, policy and regulations, or targeted outreach and advocacy that have played a part in 

ensuring environmental protection. Please contact Samantha Kutskel at 814-359-5233 or 

skutskel@coldwaterheritage.org if you have any questions. 
16 

http://www.coldwaterheritage.org/keystone-coldwater-conference
mailto:skutskel@coldwaterheritage.org?subject=Keystone%20Coldwater%20Conference


Streamside  Asides                                 January,  2014 

 

 

Register 
Fee 

The fees are below. Conference registration covers all instruction, program materials, the Friday evening reception, 
and Saturday’s refreshment break and lunch. The optional workshop is Friday afternoon from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. 
Registrants are responsible for all other meals and lodging. 

 $30 — Friday workshop ONLY 

 $60 — Early conference registration (includes lunch) on or before January 31 

 $75 — Early two-day registration (includes Friday workshop, conference registration, and lunch) on or before January 31 

 $80 — Regular conference registration (includes lunch) after January 31 
$110 — Two-day registration (includes Friday workshop, conference registration, and lunch) after January 

31  

 

How to Register 

You can register online or by mailing the printable registration form (with a check, money order, purchase order, or let-
ter of authorization from your employer or sponsoring organization). Credit card payment can be accepted only with 
online registration. 

Deadline 

All registrations must be received by 5:00 p.m. EST on Monday, February 17, 2014. After this date, please call the con-
ference planner at 814-863-5100 for information about on-site check-in; if space permits, you can register for an addi-
tional $30. 

Confirmation 

Penn State Conferences will confirm your registration by email. If you do not provide an email address, you will receive 
confirmation by postal mail. You will be alerted promptly of any cancellations or changes. If some unforeseen event forc-
es Penn State to cancel or postpone the program, you will receive a full refund of your registration fee; however, the Uni-
versity cannot be held responsible for any related costs, including cancellation fees assessed by airlines or travel agencies. 

Refunds 
If your request to withdraw is received at least 15 business days prior to the first day of the conference, we can issue a 
partial refund. Send your written request by fax to 814-863-5190 or by email to conferences@outreach.psu.edu. A $50 
administrative fee will be charged for each withdrawal. Anyone who is registered but cannot attend may send a substi-
tute. 

Access 

Penn State encourages persons with disabilities to participate in its programs and activities. If you anticipate needing 
special accommodations or have questions about the physical access provided, please contact the conference planner at 
814-863-5100 at least two weeks prior to the conference. 

17 
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Applications now being accepted for 2014 TU Youth Camp 
The Cumberland Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited is holding the 20th annual Rivers Conservation and Fly Fishing Youth 
Camp June 15 - 20, 2014, at the Allenberry Resort. 

The Cumberland Valley Chapter of Trout Unlimited is holding the 20th annual Rivers Conser-
vation and Fly Fishing Youth Camp June 15 - 20, 2014, at the Allenberry Resort in Boiling 
Springs, PA. The camp begins on a Sunday and ends the following Friday. 
 
The highly structured curriculum is based on college level classes. Students are instructed in 
ecology, aquatic biology, geology, hydrogeology, erosion and sedimentation control, ichthyology, 
riparian corridor protection, watershed management, entomology, and much more. Students 
also participate in a hands-on stream habitat improvement project. But it’s not all work. There 
are 10 fishing sessions and fly tying instruction. Over 30 instructors, all experts in their field, 
teach the various classes. 
 
Admission will be limited to 32 selected qualified students, ages 14 to 17. The applicants must 
have been born between June 20, 1996, and June 15, 2000. The 32 students will be selected 
through an application process where they must state why they want to attend camp. The    
competition for admission is fierce.  
 

The camp tuition is $350 per student for the entire week. All meals and accommodations are 
included for the residence camp. A student need not be an accomplished fly fisher or a        
budding aquatic biologist to attend. All the student needs is to be highly motivated and willing 
to learn. 
 
The Rivers Conservation and Fly Fishing Youth Camp was founded in 1995 through the efforts 
of the late Dr. John R. “Jack” Beck and the late Enoch S. “Inky” Moore, Jr., Pennsylvania Fish 
Commissioner. Their goal was to select 32 teenagers each year who were the leaders in their 
class. The thought is that today’s leaders in high school become the leaders of tomorrow’s com-
munities. In a few short years, they will be the bankers, lawyers, realtors, municipal officials and 
the leaders in their communities. If the camp can implant a kernel of knowledge in today’s   
students about the importance of clean water, when those students become the decision makers 
in their communities, it may have a positive impact on how water resources are used. 
 
The camp will begin accepting applications for the 2014 camp on November 1, 2013, and all 
applications must be postmarked no later than March 31, 2014. For a camp brochure, an appli-
cation, or for more information, visit the camp website at www.riverscamp.com. Applications or 
questions may be submitted via US mail or via email to riverscamp@gmail.com.  

18 
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TIC T-shirts now available for purchase 
As a joint initiative by the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC) and the Pennsylvania Council of Trout Unlimited (PATU), all 

proceeds from this fundraiser will be used 
As a joint initiative by the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC) and the Pennsylvania Council of Trout Unlimited 
(PATU), all proceeds from this fundraiser will be used to directly benefit the Trout in the Classroom (TIC) program, such as 

providing additional equipment to classrooms, funds for release days and field trips, educational materials, and more. 

The T-shirt fundraiser is a great way to show your support for the TIC program statewide, which introduces coldwater con-
servation and education to thousands of students across Pennsylvania. To view the T-shirt, Click Here. To access and 
download the order form, Click Here. 
 
The first T-shirt order will be submitted on September 27, 2013. Please send your orders to PATU by this date to re-
ceive your shirts by November, just as the TIC program begins heating up in the classroom (mailing information can be 
found on the T-shirt order form). The next order will be submitted November 22, 2013. PATU is accepting T-shirt orders 

on a continuous basis. 

Since PFBC and PATU would like to promote this fundraiser to as many individuals as possible, please pass along this mes-
sage and order form to your partnering teachers, students, program partners, parents, and anyone else in support of the TIC 

program. The order form can be printed and distributed to as many individuals as you would like. 

Thank you for supporting Trout in the Classroom and helping us introduce coldwater conservation to students throughout 

the state. 19 

PATU Education and Outreach   
Raffle Tickets now available! 
 
This year's raffle to support Trout in the Classroom and 
other PATU youth education and outreach activities is  
offering 20 chances to win a total of $2,050 in cash 
awards. This year's raffle to support Trout in the Class-
room and other PATU youth education and outreach   
activities is offering 20 chances to win a total of $2,050  
in cash awards. Each $5 ticket gives the participant an   
opportunity to win one of 16 - $50 prizes, 3 - $250 prizes, 
or the grand prize of $500. The drawing will take place in 
Bellefonte, PA at noon on April 12, 2014. For raffle   
tickets, mail your check payable to  PATU along with    
a SASE to:    RAFFLES c/o BTU, PO BOX 863,  
Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

http://www.patrout.org/docs/documents/tic-shirt.pdf?sfvrsn=0
http://www.patrout.org/docs/documents/tic-t-shirts-order-form.pdf?sfvrsn=0
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Place your  

shirt order  

today! 
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Trout in the Classroom T-shirt Order Form 

The PA TIC T-shirt is on sale for $15 per shirt ($2.00 extra for 2XL and 3XL). All shirts are green 

with the PATIC logo on the front and back (logo shown at bottom of order form). The first t-

shirt order submission deadline is September 27th. Shirts will be ordered in October and 

should be shipped by November—just in time for the start of the program in the classroom! 

To order a shirt, please complete this order form and send check and form to: 

PA Trout 

PO Box 5148 

Bellefonte, PA 16823 

Name:______________________________________________________________________ 

Address:____________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip Code: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Shirt size and quantity: 

____Small ____ Medium ____Large _____X-Large ____2XL* ____3XL* 

*Additional $2.00 charge for 2XL and 3XL shirts. 

Total Amount Enclosed: _______________ 

Logos on the shirts will only be colored in white ink. The black background in the logo above 

was only added for order form viewing purposes. 

** All proceeds from the fundraiser go directly to supporting the Trout in the Classroom 

program. 

21 
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Before you know it, SPRING fishing season will be upon us; so, let’s 

begin tying our 2014 trout flies...NOW! 

Our Basic Fly-Tying Class will run on the following three Saturday mornings:   

January 4, 11 & 18 at the MCEEC from 9 am until 12 Noon. 

Our Intermediate Fly-Tying Class will run on the following two Saturday       

mornings:  February  8 & 15 at the MCEEC from 9 am until 12 Noon. 

Let’s Tie One On! 

22 
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NEW! 
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Our Next General Meeting will be 

the incomparable, world-famous 

2014 Fly-Tyer’s Round Robin! 

WEDNESDAY,  

February 12, 2014 
7:00 pm @ MCEEC 

25 

REMINDER:  

This year’s March General Meeting will be hosted at East 

Stroudsburg University! Watch for a Special Notice! 
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Continued on Page 28 

 
Scott Cesari 

2006 PA State Fly Tying Champion  

2006 Federation of Fly Fishers World Champion 

27 

Olive Flymph 

THE CONTRIBUTIONS OF JAMES LEISENRING – MORE THAN JUST FLIES… 

F 
or this month’s chapter of my Pocono Patterns research, I’m going to present the       
contributions offered by Jim Leisenring.  Leisenring lived in Allentown, Pennsylvania in 
the early to mid 1900’s and fished the Analomink section of the Brodhead Creek, where 

many of his flies were tied and tried.  Of all the research I’ve done on this project, I think the 
information I uncovered about Jim’s flies and his contribution to fly tying and fly fishing have 
proven to be the most interesting.  Leisenring developed a class of flies, the flymphs, versus a  
particular fly, and he contributed to the fly tier’s arsenal of tying techniques as well by introduc-
ing the dubbing loop technique.  The evolution of his work can arguably be traced back to the 
very first English writings on fly fishing.  For the full details of Jim’s contributions, visit the     

Recipe:  

Hook: Standard Wet Fly, 1x or 2x, size 12 to 20 

Thread: Olive 

Tail: Dun Hen Hackle Fibers 

Body: Olive Dubbing, tied as described in a    
 dubbing loop 

Hackle: Dun Hen Hackle Feather 
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Pocono Patterns page on my website at www.scottcesariflytying.com and follow the links to “Chapter 4 – The Contri-
butions of Jim Leisenring – More Than Just Flies.”  It’s a fascinating   snapshot of Pocono angling history, well worth 
the read.   As Jim is primarily known for his flymph patterns, it is the flymph that I have chosen for this month’s 
FOTM. 

 

TYING THE OLIVE FLYMPH 

As the flymph is a classification of fly versus a specific pattern, the steps below illustrate how to tie this type of fly.  

The flymph is designed to imitate the emerging adult, somewhere between the nymph and the adult stage, as it is 

rising to the surface.  Insects in such a stage are vulnerable and more apt to be taken by trout.  Note that the dubbing 

and hackle can be varied in color and consistency to produce specific results to better match the insects of the water 

you are fishing.  Ribbing and tags can be added as well, but not a wing case.  Part of Jim’s philosophy is that the 

flymph is tied “in the round,” that is to say, without any features that would identify a top or bottom to the fly.  As 

such, his flies could drift in the water current without appearing to be in an unnatural, or upside down, position, 

which Jim believed might spook wary fish since naturals rarely drift upside down.  For instructional purposes, I have 

chosen to tie an olive flymph for the FOTM, which would represent an emerging blue winged olive. 

Step 1 

Start the thread on the hook and create a small thread base just behind the eye.  Strip the fluff from the 

butt end of a hen neck hackle and tie this in on top of the hook with the feather facing forward, over 

the eye of the hook. 

Step 2 

Wind the thread in touching turns to the bend of the hook and tie in a tail of soft hackle barbs.  The 

tail should be short, approximately the length of the shank of the hook.  Then tie in one of the previ-

ously made dubbing loops (see sidebar), also at the bend of the hook.  Return the thread to just behind 

the eye. 

Step 3 

Wrap the dubbing loop up the shank to create the body and thorax of the fly.  Your initial wraps can be 

more widely spaced to yield a sparsely dubbed body which allows the color of the tying thread to show 

through, creating a more realistic two-toned appearance to the body of the fly.  Wraps can be applied 

closer together in the thorax area to yield a more natural profile.  Tie the dubbing loop off just behind 

the eye and trim the excess.  Now wrap your thread back through the dubbing to near the midpoint of 

the shank.  Do this in one very open turn of thread if possible so as not to compress the dubbing in the 

thorax region too much. 

Continued on Page  29 

http://www.scottcesariflytying.com
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Step 4 

Grasp the hen neck feather by the tip (use hackle pliers if needed) and make three to five wraps of hackle 

from the eye back to the midpoint of the shank where you left your thread hanging.  Your first two turns 

of hackle should be very close together, almost touching, with subsequent wraps being spaced progressively 

further apart to create the correct density of hackle.  Tie the tip of the hackle off with one or two wraps of 

thread, trim the excess, and then work the thread in a few open turns back through the hackle fibers to 

the eye of the hook.  Wiggling your thread back and forth as you make these wraps will minimize the 

number of barbs you trap during this process.  Create a small thread head in front of the hackle and tie 

off with a whip finish.  Apply a drop of head cement and your flymph is ready to fish! 

 

SIDEBAR – THE DUBBING LOOP, LEISENRING-STYLE 

Jim Leisenring introduced the dubbing loop technique.  At least, I did not find any references          pre

-dating Lesenring’s use of it during my research.  The technique has evolved, and the dubbing loop 

used today is not quite the same as that introduced by Leisenring.  He created his loop off the hook by 

applying a generous coat of dubbing wax to a piece of silk (or tying thread) and resting the silk on the 

top of his thigh such that one half of the silk was on his thigh and the other half was hanging down 

over the front of his knee.  He then covered the silk on his thigh with small wisps of dubbing.  Leisen-

ring applied his dubbing sparingly as he felt it was desirable for some of the thread to show through the 

body of the fly to create a two-toned, more realistic effect.  He secured the length of silk on his thigh at 

one end with his thumb and at the other end with one finger.  He then took the end of the thread 

hanging off the front of his knee with his opposite hand and folded it back on itself, slipping it beneath 

his thumb and finger without losing tension, effectively trapping the dubbing between the two halves 

of thread.  By grabbing the ends and spinning them in opposite directions, he created a rope of dub-

bing, the original dubbing loop.  Leisenring stored these dubbing loops for future use on celluloid auto-

motive curtain cards with notches cut in each end to hold the loops securely.  A 3 x 3 inch piece of mat 

board with notches cut in each end works just as well for the contemporary tier. 

Remember, if you have any comments, questions, or additional information to add to the story, please 

leave a post on the Pocono Patterns discussion board on my website, contact me directly at            smce-

sari@epix.net, or give me a call at 610-730-7928.  Next month I’ll cover chapter 6 of my research pro-

ject, which details 11 flies described in the 1960 Book “The Fisherman’s Handbook of Trout Flies,” 

written by Don Dubois, that are named after specific regions in the Poconos.  Until next time… 

 

mailto:smcesari@epix.net
mailto:smcesari@epix.net
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PA Waters Announced for 2014 

Mentored Youth Fishing Days 
  

HARRISBURG, Pa. (Dec. 18) – The Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC) today un-
veiled the waters which will be included in the 2014 statewide expansion of the popular Men-
tored Youth Fishing Day program. 

“Think of this as a holiday gift for kids,” said PFBC Executive Director John Arway. “The pilot 
program last year was such a huge hit with anglers and their friends and family that we decided 
to expand the program statewide in 2014. Adult anglers from across the state now will have a spe-
cial day to fish with the children in their lives in advance of the traditional opening day of trout 
season.”  

The Mentored Youth Fishing Day pilot was launched in 2013 on the Saturday preceding the re-
gional opening day of trout season and was immediately popular with adult anglers and the kids 
in their lives. More than 3,700 adult anglers registered 5,110 kids for the fishing opportunity.  

“We expect to see an even higher level of involvement and enthusiasm this year since anglers 
have been sharing their stories about the great time they had in the pilot program,” added Ar-
way.   

In our area, Mentored Youth Fishing Day will be held on 29 waters on April 5, the weekend be-
fore the traditional opening day of trout season.  

Local waters include: Monroe - Hidden Lake and Pike - Lily Pond 

 To participate in the program, adult anglers (16 years of age or older) must possess a valid fish-
ing license and trout/salmon permit and be accompanied by a youth. Youth anglers must obtain 
a free PFBC-issued permit, which will be available beginning Feb. 1, 2014, at 
www.GoneFishingPA.com or at any of the more than 900 licensing agents across the state. 

 A survey of participants in the pilot program found that 89 percent of the registered youth 
fished that day; a majority of mentors were family members; and more than 80 percent of the 
mentors said they were satisfied with the experience. All total, the kids and their mentors fished 
7,727 hours and reported releasing 4,405 trout and harvesting 1,183. Nearly 80 percent of the 
mentors said they usually fish the opening day of trout season. However, more than one-third of 
respondents said that they do not typically take youth out on opening day. 

 For more information about the Mentored Youth program, visit www.GoneFishingPA.com.  

 Media Contact: 
Eric Levis, Press Secretary 

717.705.7806 or elevis@pa.gov 
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CAREFREE AND CONVENIENT FISHING AT YOUR FINGERTIPS! 

Three-year and five-year fishing licenses continue to be available for resi-

dent and non-resident anglers. No more remembering at the last minute to 
buy a license before opening day or before that fishing opportunity with 
friends and family. In addition, each multi-year license buyer is eligible to 

receive rewards, including a free subscription to the digital version of 
Pennsylvania Angler & Boater magazine. 

For more information and to purchase a multi-year fishing license, visit 
www.GoneFishingPa.com.  

SINGLE YEAR PERMITS ARE NOW AVAILABLE FOR MULTI-YEAR        
LICENSE HOLDERS 

Single-year permits are now available for those who bought a multi-year  

fishing license but did not buy a multi-year Trout-Salmon, Lake Erie or   
Combination Trout-Salmon/Lake Erie Permit. These single-year permits are 
available through the Commission’s online store at 

www.GoneFishingPa.com.  

http://fbweb.pa.gov:8080/CT00001506NDA1ODcz.HTML?D=2013-12-21
http://fbweb.pa.gov:8080/CT00001508NDA1ODcz.HTML?D=2013-12-21
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 
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Brodhead Chapter 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Will Daskal, Editor 

36 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 


